May 23, 2003

## Governor Musgrove: Memorial Day Time for

**Contact:** John Sewell

601-359-2916

(Jackson, MS) – Governor Ronnie Musgrove today encouraged Mississippians to enjoy the Memorial Day holiday, and take time to celebrate and reflect on the reasons for the holiday.

**Celebration, Reflection** 

"This weekend, we remember and honor the sacrifices that have been made for the freedoms we enjoy as Americans. Those freedoms have been purchased at a high price. We are blessed to live in the greatest nation on earth, and we should take a moment to count our blessings and give thanks to those who have helped secure them for us all.

"I hope all Mississippians will enjoy this great holiday with family and friends, exercise safety, and please, buckle up, drive carefully, and don't drink and drive."

###